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Court reports provide valuable insights
One of the common complaints that we hear from 
foster parents is their frustration about not
having more information about what is going on in 
their child’s case.   Lack of information can
sometimes lead to fear that poor decisions will be 
made by the State due to inaccurate
information. Even when families have requested 
information, they are often told that the information 
cannot be shared with them.

In reality, according to DCS’s own policy, foster 
parents are entitled to the same information that
DCS submits to the Courts.  The Arizona Depart-
ment of Child Safety Policy and Procedure
Manual provides that foster parents are entitled 
to see the court report and the case plan for any 
child they have cared for in the last sixth months. 
It states in Chapter 7: Section 11 Court Reports:  
“Send the report and the case plan to:

	 •	 if not represented by an attorney or 
		  guardian ad-litem, the parents, guardians
		   and child, age 12 and older;
	 •	 the foster parent, pre-adoptive parent,
	  	 kinship foster parent, or other 
significant person who is caring for the child or who has cared for the 
child in the last six months;”

Unfortunately because not all DCS Child Safety Specialists (also referred to as Case 
Managers) are aware of this policy, you may need to educate them about their own 
policy manual.

Click HERE for a copy of this DCS policy.

We hope you will feel empowered to exercise your right to request this valuable informa-
tion directly from DCS. If you have questions about the policy, or about contacting DCS, 
or if you would like AASK to help by advocating alongside you, feel free to contact your 
AASK Family Specialist.

View previous AASK Advocacy articles at your convenience here!
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